## DEDHAM BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES February 8<sup>th</sup>, 2018

IN ATTENDANCE:
Jason Brogan MS, CISSP, Chairperson
Dr. J Stephen Camer MD Vice Chairperson
Leanne Jasset, B.S.P., RPH, Member
Catherine Cardinale, Health Director
Renee Johnson, Administrative Assistant

Meeting called to order at 5:31

5:12 Meeting Called to order

5:13 Minutes accepted for January 11th, 2018

5:14 Open discussion

5:16 a representative from the Coalition of Drug and Alcohol Abuse, presents some retail Marijuana examples to vote YES, "do we want to ban retail marijuana" YES. She is not telling people how to vote, but want to provide information and facts regarding why a yes to ban is beneficial to the Town of Dedham, re: Public Health and safety concerns.

5:20 looking for a statement from the board on the reasons supporting the banning of retail marijuana.

Samples presented to the Board for reference.

5:30 Immunization information and compliance for the State and survey results from the School Nurse Leader, Gail Kelly. The issues tend to be catch up schedules and not due to the fact of religious reasons to opt out of vaccines.

5:45 the letter from the Board will go in the Dedham Times as well as the Board of Health's Facebook page.

5:47Dr. Camer would like to possible set up a booth at the Farmer's Market for possible screenings, for skin cancer.

5:48 Catherine Cardinale discusses the grants and the NC-7 Group have applied and received for the Town of Dedham, on behalf of the Board of Health office.

Motion to Adjourn Meeting at 5:50

Jason Biogan, MSM Chairmen